6406 Pointe Pleasant Circle
Delray Beach, F1. 33484
December 26, 1995

Prof. David Roskies

c/o The Jewish Theological Seminary
3080 Broadway

NY NY 10027

Dear Prof. Roskies,

I was asked to write a ‘review of your book and Peninnah Schram’s book for the
Association of Jewish Libraries Newsletter. The enclosed was what I had
submitted.

Inasmuch as the two books dealt with the same subject, folktales, I asked if
they would agree to have me cover the two within one review with both titles on
the top. (as per the enclosed). They agreed.

I was just given a copy of the Newsletter and was chagrined to see that they
hadn’t done what they had agreed to do. The chagrin changed to anger at seeing
a classic case of "farbaytn di yoytsers". Comments about Ms. Schram’s book are
under your title and "farkert".

For myself, I feel that I will be perceived as a disorganized idiot and I must
admit, it bothers me! For you and Ms. Schram, I’'m troubled that the review
that appears over my name will create confusion in the minds of prospective
buyers.

In any event, I’'m sorry even though I should not be the one to apologize. I’ve
contacted the Association and, hopefully, they will print the proper review in
the next issue.

Singere]y,
ey Keain

Mey. Zaremba

P.S. I am the brother of Morris Zaremba, alev hashalom, who worked in the
Seminary library for many years. A “grees”, also, to Prof. Avram Holtz
who was a wonderful friend to my brother and continues to be so to his

wife, Ethel.



